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Crediton Town Council 
 

Minutes of the Annual Town Meeting held at 7.00pm on 14 June, 2011 
At the Old Town Hall, High Street, Crediton 

 
 

Present:  Councillor Mr F Letch (Chairman) 
   Town, District and County Councillors 
   Parishioners (Electors of Crediton Parish) & Non Parishioners 
    (attendance register attached) 
In Attendance: Mr M Maggs (Town Clerk) 
   Mr D Wood (Chief Officer, Involve Mid Devon) 
   Mr K Yarnley (Manager, Crediton & District Community Transport) 
     
 
1. Welcomes and Introductions 

The Chairman opened the meeting, made introductions and welcomed all present. He 
especially welcomed Duncan Wood and Kevin Yarnley who would deliver a presentation 
on Voluntary Action in Mid Devon and Crediton Community Transport. 
The Chairman also briefly outlined the meeting process and the Town Council’s 
responsibilities. He hoped that the meeting would prove valuable and interesting. 
He reminded everyone to sign the attendance register and, when asking questions, to 
clearly state their name. In the interests of good meeting management, he asked that as 
many questions as possible be reserved for the Public Forum item at the end of the 
meeting. 

2. Apologies 
Apologies had been received from Richard Adams (Crediton Town Council), Nick Way 
(CTC, MDDC and DCC), John Downes (CTC and MDDC). 

3. Minutes of the Annual Town Meeting 2010 
The minutes of the Annual Town Meeting held on 20 April 2010 were confirmed as a 
correct record and signed by the Chairman. 

4. Matters Arising 
None. All actions had been taken. 

5. Presentation by the Involve (Voluntary Action in Mid Devon) and Crediton & District 
Community Transport 
Duncan Wood made a short presentation (see appended supporting documents) outlining 
the work of Involve in Mid Devon. He continued by answering questions from electors and 
elected representatives. 
Kevin Yarnley outlined the functions of Crediton & District Community Transport (see 
appended supporting document). He explained that the organisation was a local charity 
whose transport services are aimed at increasing the independence, mobility and peace 
of mind of older and disabled people, helping to combat the problems of loneliness and 
rural isolation. Run by a voluntary management committee, it was funded through 
donations and grants including support from Devon County Council, Mid Devon District 
Council, Crediton Town Council and some Parish Councils. He answered questions about 
funding issues and the services provided which included: Shopmobility, Ring & Ride, 
Community Car Scheme, Wheelchair Accessible Vehicle, Community Minibus Hire, 
Meeting Room Hire. 
The Chairman thanked both for attending. 

http://www.creditoncommunitytransport.org.uk/shopmob.htm
http://www.creditoncommunitytransport.org.uk/ringride.htm
http://www.creditoncommunitytransport.org.uk/carscheme.htm
http://www.creditoncommunitytransport.org.uk/wheelchairaccveh.htm
http://www.creditoncommunitytransport.org.uk/commbus.htm
http://www.creditoncommunitytransport.org.uk/other.htm
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6. Transport Issues in Crediton 
The Chairman introduced Liz Brookes-Hocking and asked her to outline some current 
issues to include, in particular, accessible transport, air quality and traffic levels. 
There appeared to be a huge number of possibilities as far as transport was concerned 
and Liz Brookes-Hocking made reference to the emerging Town Council transport policy. 
She explained that there was a valuable opportunity for members of the community to 
bring forward ideas and suggestions. 
Electors raised several issues: 

• Exeter Road - overgrown hedges. The problem had been reported to the Highway 
Authority. It was hoped that action would increase traffic flow and reduce the 
amount of pollution at this narrow section of road. 

• Jockey Hill – parked cars were obstructed use of the cycle path. This was a known 
problem but posed problems for enforcement (see 7b below). 

• Town Bus Service. Changes to the timetabling had restricted access to a suitable 
service for people living in the Long Meadows area. This was a recognised 
problem and the relevant elected members would approach the Transport 
Authority. Additionally, a bus stop sign was requested outside the Crediton 
Hospital. 

• Parking Issues – irresponsible/inconsiderate parking on pavements and cycle 
routes was continuing to cause problems. This had been taken up by the Police 
who were taking action. 

• Peoples Park Road – congestion problems caused by parked vehicles were 
reported. St Saviour’s Way car park appeared to be less used. Consideration 
should be given to the introduction of residents parking. Lack of sufficient on-street 
parking was recognised as an increasing problem. There was a need to know what 
the District Council planned to do about parking issues in the town. The MDDC 
ward member (Martin Binks) was asked to investigate. 

7. Reports 
a) Chairman of Crediton Town Council 

The Chairman delivered his annual report for 2010/2011(appended). He made a 
particular point of expressing his thanks to the Vice Chairman/Deputy Town Mayor, 
the Town Clerk and the Assistant Town Clerk for their support during the last year. 

b) Mid Devon District Council  Ward Members 
Two ward members presented short reports on district council activities during the 
previous year: 
• Exeter Road – issues relating to overgrown hedges, potholes and other highways 
issues could be reported through a new website “Fix My Street”. Registration of any 
problem would be reported to the appropriate authority. 
• Jockey Hill – the cycle lane was not officially recognised, only advisory. 
• Parking – the district council had agreed to provide free parking for four consecutive 
Saturdays before Christmas. 
• Speeding – community speed watch was still in operation. 
• Recycling – a working group had been set up to investigate better ways of recycling 
-  reducing the amount sent to landfill. Further investment was required including 
new vehicles. He continued to explain the revised recycling proposals which would 
be trialled before consideration would be given to implementation. 
• Mid Devon Business Forum –MDDC ward members had agreed to attend. Town 
councillors and members of the Chamber of Commerce were encouraged to attend. 
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c) Devon County Council Ward Member 
The ward member had tendered his apologies but had provided a written report which 
the Chairman read out (appended). 

8. Public Forum - Open Questions from Electors 
The Chairman invited electors to ask questions. David Smith (Crediton & District Access 
Group) asked a question about the problems associated with public access along Mill 
Street between Mole Avon and Morrison’s. He wished to enlist the “good offices” of the 
Town Council to progress improvements. Martin Maggs explained that both the District 
and County Councils had agreed to take every opportunity to implement change at this 
location as part of a S106 scheme. This would only happen if a development application 
was submitted which would enable the appropriate authorities to instigate the required 
improvements. 
There were no further questions; most questions had been asked and answered during 
the preceding items..  
In conclusion, the Chairman of the Meeting thanked all speakers for their interesting and 
valuable reports. Special thanks to those members of the public who had also taken the 
time to demonstrate an interest in their community. 
 
 
The meeting closed at 8:20pm with a total of 22 attendees. 
 
 
Signed:        (F Letch – Chairman 2011) 

 
Date: 



CCrreeddiittoonn  AAnnnnuuaall  TToowwnn  MMeeeettiinngg  
1144  JJuunnee  22001111  

Attendance Register 
 

NAME CREDITON 
ELECTOR 

ORGANISATION 

Kevin Yarnley N Crediton & District Community Transport 

E Huxtable Y  

Liz Brookes-Hocking Y Town Council 

C Pounds Y  

J Shorney Y  

Laura Conygham Y Sustainable Crediton 

R H Shorney Y  

Martin Binks Y Mid Devon District Council 

M E White Y  

Anne Hughes Y Town Council 

Michael Szabo Y Town Council 

Joyce Harris Y Town Council 

Sue Read Y Crediton Country Courier 

Frank Letch Y Town Council 

Ashley Leighton Plom Y Town Council 

Georgina Ford N  

Bob Wright Y Mid Devon District Council 

David Smith Y Crediton & District Access Group 

Frank Letch y Town Council 

Rebecca Hurst Smith Y Crediton & District Access Group 

Duncan Wood Y Involve 

Martin Maggs Y Town Council 

   

   

   

   

   

 













Chairman’s Annual Report 2010-2011 
 

The past year has seen the country enter into a new government which has brought with it its 
major policy of cutting expenditure which has filtered down to county, district and town council 
level.  I'm pleased to report that the Town Council has again been able to deliver a 0% increase 
in council tax.  The encouraging thing about this is that the Council has been able to maintain its 
previous high level of service to the town. 
 
The High Street has again been an indicator of the nation's problems.  Several businesses have 
remained closed for a considerable time.  Others have changed hands and we must praise the 
owners for their courage and commitment to the town.  We just hope that their businesses 
flourish because a vibrant High Street means a lively and viable town.  There have been several 
shops opened around the town square.  The town square has been slightly better used in the 
past 12 months partly because of the efforts of the Crediton Arts Centre which again intends to 
organise a series of events during the summer. The Town Council was pleased to provide 
additional financial support. 
 
The town council’s floral working group has again put in a stunning effort with cooperation from 
the Chamber of Commerce and Mid Devon District Council to make the High Street and town 
entrances look attractive and colourful.  Their efforts have been so successful that a Britain in 
Bloom judge whilst driving through the town last year suggested that we should enter Southwest 
in Bloom.  The floral working group has taken on this daunting challenge.  This will hopefully 
draw together several groups within the town because the competition is really about social 
pride in your town and not just pretty gardens. 
 
Another group that has been active is the Peoples Park & Scout Memorial Garden Working 
Group. The group is looking to re-landscape the garden to include access for those with mobility 
problems. The Town Clerk has been instrumental in applying for significant funding to progress 
the group’s plans. 
 
As Town Mayor I have continued to have surgeries two days every month.  I spend an hour at 
the Farmers’ Market and this has proved most successful.  Because of the relaxed atmosphere 
and good weather (I jest not, we had no rain on any Saturday!),   many people have come up to 
talk about the town and to make suggestions for improvements.  The main areas of concern 
have been the bus service to the town, which has been fairly drastically cut, and the state of the 
roads and traffic.  We have still not resolved Crediton's perennial problem of parking!  The town 
councillors would like to see Mid Devon District Council allow free parking at St Saviours Way 
car park on Saturdays because this would obviously help the High Street shops.  They can do it 
before Christmas so why not all year round?  The Town Council would like to see the district 
council take a more imaginative look at parking both on street and in its car parks. 
 
This May saw local elections taking place but sadly there were not enough candidates putting 
themselves forward for the town council and so all councillors were elected unopposed.  As four 
long-standing councillors had decided not to stand again we have now been left with three 
vacancies because fortunately one member of the public put himself forward.  Mike Szabo has 
been a member of the floral working group for some time and I am sure he will prove an 
excellent councillor, hard working and committed. The Town Council will co-opt three new 
councillors to bring us up to strength and then look to develop and implement the town plan. 
 
Frank Letch 
Chairman and Town Mayor Crediton Town Council 



County Councillor’s Annual Town Meeting Report 2011 
As County Councillor I sit on the Devon & Somerset Fire & Rescue and the Dartmoor National Park  
authorities. I am also a member of the following committees: Environment and Culture Scrutiny,  
Mid Devon Highways and Traffic Orders, Mid Devon County Committee, Devon & Exeter Rail  
Project Working Party, Devon Waste Reduction and Recycling Committee, Crediton Air Quality 
Monitoring Group. Some of the Issues I have been dealing with are: 
 
Locality or Community Fund 
The Locality fund total budget last year was £10,000 and helped the following community organisations  
or funded town events including: 
Crediton Community Transport, Food Festival, Unite ‘Kids who care’, Underage Drinking Theatre  
at QECC, Crediton Arts Centre, sessions for children with disabilities, Crediton Cancer research UK,  
Churches Housing Action Team Surgery, Home Start Mid Devon, Fairtrade Partnership, Crediton  
Library – equipment activity sessions, Floral Crediton – planting to enhance the entrances to the town,  
provision of 10 Grit & Salt Bins, Senior Citizens Christmas Party, hanging flower baskets, Day Hospice,  
Tarka Rail booklet, security lighting for Haywards, Youth Games and Kirton Youth Squash Club. 
 
Link Road 
The Crediton Link Road project remains in the County’s Capital Programme and is 
progressing though its various stages. It has not been a victim of the cuts as many other 
area’s schemes have been. I have again asked the road planners to organise liaison  
meetings keeping the Traffic Action Group, Town Council & Chamber of Commerce aware of 
their plans for its next stage. The Planning application for the Hillside Route is due to be 
heard during the summer or autumn at County Hall, Exeter. 
 
Bad Winter Weather 
Thanks to the Locality Fund and help from the Town Council we have been able to provide 10 
new Roadside Grit and Salt bins within the town at key locations. There is several more on 
order to be installed shortly and will increase the total to over 30. I was a member of the Task 
Group scrutinising how the council responded to these bad weather events.  
 
Highways 
I have organised several site meetings with the Highway officers and the police, often 
responding to resident’s concerns. Speeding, lack of road maintance and parking continue to 
be an issue in some areas and highlighting them is important. We have also organised the 
petition against the introduction of parking charges within the centre of town. I was also 
pleased to support the community Speed Watch scheme which was recently launched at 
Exhibition Road and covers several other areas. 
 
Schools and Children 
I attend meeting of the Children’s Centre Monitoring Group through out the year and am a 
regular visitor to the town’s three schools. I am also a governor at QECC. 
 
Public Transport 
It was disappointing that the council decided to cut local bus services this year which included 
reductions to our own Town Bus. I and my group on the council opposed these cuts and I am 
working with others in an attempt to get services reinstated. On a positive note, the new late 
rail service on Fridays on the Tarka Line is being used well by passengers. Total passenger 
numbers on the line are likely to reach the 500,000 mark this year. An all time high. 
 
Action Days 
I have attended and taken part in several action days covering many areas. With the Police, 
Firefighters, and Council officials, visiting residents and explaining about community services 
that are available, including home fire prevention checks etc. 
 
Family or one to one casework 
Much of my time is taken up visiting people in their homes and representing them at meetings 
with council officials.  
 
Nick Way, County Councillor for Crediton Rural 
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